
November 11, 2022 
 
Mr. John Setter 
Kenosha Unified School District 
2600 50th Street 
Kenosha, WI 53140 
 
Electronic mail only to jsetter@kusd.edu 
 
 
Subject: Post-Closure Modification Approved 

Mankowski Property / Bain Elementary School 
2600 50th Street 
Kenosha, WI 53140 

  BRRTS #: 02-30-522702, FID #: 230149590 
 
Dear Mr. Setter: 
 
On June 27, 2022, the Wisconsin Department of Natural Resources (DNR) received a Post-Closure Modification 
Request (PCM Request), submitted on your behalf by Midwest Environmental Consulting, for the property 
described above. 
 
A cap maintenance plan was established for this property as part of the August 3, 2005 Certificate of Completion 
which requires prior DNR approval for modifications made to the capped area. Post-closure modifications at the 
site included removal and replacement of a portion of the existing barrier cap to install a playground. 88.26 tons 
of excavated soil was properly disposed of at Republic Services Kestrel Hawk landfill in Racine, Wisconsin. 
 
On July 26, 2022, the DNR provided a notice to proceed with the post-closure modification. On October 26, 2022, 
the DNR received final documentation of the completed post-closure modification. 
 
Information received with the PCM Request and documentation of completion will be uploaded to the DNR 
BRRTS database. All requirements in the Certificate of Completion are still in effect. Please continue to conduct 
annual inspections and maintain the Continuing Obligations Inspection and Maintenance Log included in the 
site’s maintenance plan. 
 
The DNR appreciates your cooperation in meeting the continuing obligations related to this closed case. Please 
contact me at (414) 639-4156 or by email at david.hanson@wisconsin.gov if you have any questions or concerns 
regarding this letter. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
David Hanson 
Redevelopment Specialist 
Remediation & Redevelopment Program 
 
cc: Sean Cranley, Midwest Environmental Consulting: mwenvirocon@gmail.com 

 
 

Tony Evers, Governor 
Preston D. Cole, Secretary 
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State of Wisconsin 
DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES 
1027 W. Saint Paul Avenue 
Milwaukee WI  53233 

 dnr.wi.gov 
wisconsin.gov 


